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Grace and Peace from our Lord 
Jesus the Christ
Some thoughts as we roll into the 2019 year 
facing reality from a report in the Atlantic 
Magazine. The reality of 6000 and upwards 
to 10,000 local churches die each year. 
Think about that for a few minutes. It is not 
just the ICCC impacted by these numbers it 
is the church everywhere.

George Bullard in Ministry Matters writes 
about three telltale signs that it’s time for a 
new vision.

“Blame:  Watch for finger pointing. If it’s easy 
to identify the problem person, dynamic 
or influence that’s at fault – and if it’s not 
you then you are witnessing the dynamic 
of blame. Listen for statements such as: 
there aren’t enough young people coming 
to church; no one tithes anymore, we don’t 
have enough visitors and it’s all the pastor’s 
fault.

Sacrificial commitment required:  Everyone 
is asked to give more, more, more. More 
money, more time and more service to the 
organization. This would seem to solve the 
problem of waning energy and attendance. 
But the problem is lack of vision, not lack of 
commitment. And I suspect the actual under 
lying problem is something else. There isn’t 
something big to commit to.

Nostalgia or anger:  Nostalgia about the way 
things were quickly turns to anger when it 
becomes apparent that the good old days 
aren’t coming back. And they’re not getting 
resurrected easily. Bullard points out that 
a focus on senior adults is a focus on the 
present. A focus on 25-40 year olds and their 
kids is a focus on the future. 

He writes that some say we have a lack of 
commitment to Biblical authority. Others say 
we have a lack of commitment to inclusivity. 
I suspect that the issue isn’t so much a lack 
of commitment as it is a lack of vision. We 
need a vision however, one based on blame, 
nostalgia or anger won’t cut it. We will just 
stay stuck in the same old pattern of decline. 
We need a new vision.

Well, you can agree or disagree with his 
thoughts, but you cannot disagree that we 
are in a decline as far as local churches, 
denominations and our beloved ICCC goes. 
But I believe we are on the right track. We 
know the strength of our movement is the 
acceptance and love for each other that we 
may all be one. But vision is another matter. 
A matter we have well at hand.

Recently, I read these words from our 
Executive Director Phil Tom, “Our task is 
not to save or to preserve an institution 
but to boldly proclaim God’s Good News, 
to share and to live out God’s compassion 
and justice, and to make disciples of all 
nations! If we do this well, then the ICCC and 
our congregations will grow in spirit and in 
numbers.”

That my friends is vision, and it should be our 
vision as a call from the Lord God Almighty to 
the ICCC movement TO BOLDY PROCLAIM 
GOD’S GOOD NEWS, TO SHARE AND 
TO LIVE OUT GOD’S COMPASSION AND 
JUSTICE, AND TO MAKE DISCIPLES OF 
ALL NATIONS.
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President’s Message

Harry Foockle 

Grace and peace to the people of the 

ICCC in the name of Jesus our Christ.

If I may, as I write the first time as your 

President, share the “Cotton Patch” 

version by Clarence Jordon of Paul’s 

Letter to the Philippians. 

 “Every thought of you makes me 

thank God for you, and all my prayers 

for you are flooded with joy because 

of your partnership with me in the 

good news from the very first moment 

you heard it until the present. (verses 

3-4).

And this I pray: that your love may 

keep growing until you have such an 

understanding and keen perception 

that you can sort out the truly 

important matters. I pray too that you 

may overflow with the goodness that 

comes from following Christ, to God’s 

credit and honor”. (verses 9-11).

Indeed I am thankful, humbled and 

grateful for the opportunity to serve 

with you in God’s movement and 

mission called The International 

Council of Community Churches.

I fully embrace and believe this is 

a God called and God answered 

movement. A movement needed 
today as much as it was needed in the 
1950’s. We are in position to witness 
to a world a love and acceptance of 
each other through the grace of the 
risen Christ.

My friends, our ICCC provides many 
“tools” in making the witness happen 
in our local communities. During 
Annual Conference we experience 
worship and the hope it brings. We 
enjoy workshops, bible teaching, 
the work of organizations such as 
the National and World Council of 
Churches. We take these “tools” back 
home to our local community to share 
the possibilities of ministries.

We experience places where people 
in missions labor for the Lord 
and local churches can plug into. 
Support is provided for our pastor 

such as available financial help with 
education. When a church is looking 
for a pastor the ICCC can provide 
help for the search committees.

So many “tools” are available to 
us. Our ICCC office has wonderful 
brochures that tell the stories of the 
ministries we provide. All of this to 
support the vision of this God inspired 
and needed movement: “To live the 
inclusive love of God that overcomes 
divisions. To work towards peace, 
justice, mercy and love.”

Join me in inviting others to our local 
churches to tell our stories as well as 
the stories of the ICCC. Indeed we 
are needed today to witness God’s 
Grace and inclusive love.

Glory!!!

out of  days 

YEAR 
ENDINGS

Calendar runs  

DAYS of a tumultuous year
Pandemic and Politics
but there is more

IT HAPPENS ON NUMBER  

TWENTY FIVE
 

OUR Savior WAS born
NEW BEGI2n INGS

HOPE!!!

new birth

 

 
 

ICCC MEET AND GREET
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 1  
7:00 PM

We have scheduled our next Zoom 
meet and greet time for Tuesday, 
December 1, 2020, at 7:00 pm EST.  
It will be an opportunity to share  
holiday greetings with one another 
and a time to lift up prayers.

Zoom info can be found at  
https://www.icccnow.org/headlines/

ICCC NEW ADDRESS

Effective December 2nd the mailing 
address for the ICCC is:

PO Box 846 
Longmont, CO. 80502

Mail sent to the Frankfort address 
will be forwarded for a short time.

The Council Office phone number 
remains the same: 815-464-5690

 

COLORADO
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Phil Tom

Executive Director’s 
Message

THE CHRISTIAN COMMUNITY
A  Voice for  

Ecumenical Congregations  
(ISSN - 0145-3297)

A periodical of news, reviews, and reflections 
for ecumenically oriented and community-
minded churches, ministry centers, and 
clergy. 

Published Oct., Nov., Dec., Feb., Mar., Apr., 
May, June by the International Council of 
Community Churches.  Home Office: 21116 
Washington Parkway, Frankfort, Illinois 
60423-1253.  Periodicals postage paid at 
Frankfort, Illinois and at additional mailing 
offices.  Subscription rate:  $12.00 per year.

	Editors: Phil Tom, DeAnn Anzaldi
Circulation: DeAnn Anzaldi

Telephone: 815/464-5690

Fax: 815/464-5692

E-Mail:     ICCCNOW@sbcglobal.net  
Website:  www.ICCCNOW.org

“As people devoted to  
following Christ we are 

committed to community,
to treasuring diversity,

to living our faith in  
service and love.”

Several years ago, I was called to 
serve as the Interim Pastor for a 
congregation experiencing conflict 
and division.  When I began my 
ministry with this congregation, I 
appealed to the members that we 
should learn to agree to disagree 
and continue to stay together as 
the body of Christ.  Sadly, several 
families chose to leave.  One 
member who left continued to call 
members to encourage them to leave 
the congregation as he continued 
to demonize some members.  This 
split was a very painful experience 
for the congregation since many of 
the families who left had been long-
time members and friends.  As the 
first year passed, the division and 
pain of these losses did not go away. 
Still, with much work, prayer, spirited 
worship services, and one-on-one 
conversations, the congregation 
began to heal from its wounds slowly 
and experience a spirit of unity again.

In Paul’s letter to the Corinth Church, 
the congregation is experiencing 
conflict and strife over theological 
and ethical issues. In the familiar 
passage from  I Corinthian 12, Paul 
reminds the Corinth Church that the 
body has many parts, but they are 
all members of one body.  In vs. 13, 
Paul proclaims, there is neither Jews 

or Greeks, slaves or frees, and all 
were made to drink of one Spirit.”  Paul 
declares this same message in Roman 
12:5, “so in Christ, we, though many, 
form one body, and each member 
belongs to all the others.”   And Paul 
reminds us in I Corinthians 12:26 
– “If one member suffers, all suffer 
together; if one member is honored, 
all rejoice together.”

Our nation and the broader Church 
are experiencing severe division.  My 
question is, how shall we, as members 
of the ICCC family, work to bring 
healing and unity in our communities, 
our nation, and the broader Church?  
The ICCC was founded 70 years 
ago on the principles of racial unity, 
harmony, and equity.  ICCC believes, 
values, and practices diversity – 
theological, polity, and inclusiveness.   
Our members do not all agree on 
every issue, but we decide to remain in 
communion because we are members 
of the one body of Christ.

We cannot stand back or remain silent 
as this division grows.  Let us continue 
to pray and work for reconciliation, 
harmony, and unity in our Churches, 
communities, and our nation because 
it is our calling from God.

Peace,

“For just as the body is one and has many members, and all the members of the body, 
though many, are one body, so it is with Christ.  For by one Spirit, we were all baptized 
into one body- Jews or Greeks, slaves or frees, and all were made to drink of one 
Spirit………….  If one member suffers, all suffer together; if one member is honored,  
all rejoice together.”        I Corinthians 12:12-13, 26
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With recent emphasis and concern in the country 
on racial justice, two of the national ecumenical 
organizations to which the ICCC holds 
membership, Christian Churches Together and 
the National Council of the Churches of Christ in 
the USA recently met for their annual gatherings.  
Both organizations met just days apart via Zoom 
and devoted their meetings to issues of race and 
justice.  

Christian Churches Together (CCT) sponsored 
their Annual Forum on October 7 & 8 using the 
theme “A Call to Do Justly, Love Mercy, and Walk Humbly” from Micah 6:8.  
CCT organizes their members into five ”families” of churches: Roman Catholic, 
Orthodox, Historic Black, Historic Protestant, and Evangelical & Pentecostal, 
plus is unique among ecumenical organizations as its membership also 
includes social and parachurch agencies and organizations.  On the first day 
we heard reports from various churches such as the Cooperative Baptist 
Fellowship, National Baptist Convention, the Mennonite Church and the US 
Conference of Catholic Bishops on how they are addressing racial injustice.  
This included an announcement on a new encyclical by Pope Francis on 
human fraternity and social friendship which was published just three days 
prior.  The first day also included a dynamic Bible study on Micah 6:8 by the 
Rev. William Lamar IV, pastor of Metropolitan AME Church in Washington 
DC, as he reflected on the prophets call to dismantle the religious structures 
in favor of living justice, and the role of the religious leader in transforming 
religious structures into the work of justice.  On the second day time was 
spent on a panel discussion with a representative from each church “family” 
on how we seek justice and unity amid the diversity our church structures 
and the society in general.  

The CCT Forum also included a brief business meeting.  This meeting shared 
the news that 2019 was a year that CCT paid off all its debt.  But now moving 
through 2020 with giving seriously down, the position of CCT Director was 
cut to half time beginning in August.

Just days later the National Council of Churches (NCC) met for its annual 
Christian Unity Gathering using the theme “Breathing New Life into Our 
Nation: Repentance, Re-formation, Reparation”.  In the first session on 
repentance we were reminded that slavery was not just a bad idea of the past 
but a continuing travesty inflicting moral injury on generations for which the 
white church must be educated and brought to repentance - not just in words 
but actions.  The second session reflected on how today’s church is involved 
in re-formation of today’s society in the midst of ongoing racial protests, 
political upheaval and the election, and a global pandemic.  The third session 
considered reparations and what they could look like moving into the future 
to help provide true healing for past injustice and white privilege. 

Ecumenews 
By Rev. Bob FreadShort  

Conference Note
by Jerry Brown, VP for Planning

As I write this, the number of 
COVID cases is skyrocketing; 
that’s the bad news.  But the prom-
ise of a viable vaccine is imminent; 
that’s the good news.  Bottom line, 
we have no idea what our situation 
will be by the time you read this.  
But don’t think the Conference 
Planning Committee has been 
coasting.

We are preparing a great confer-
ence for you in Dublin, OH next 
July.  God willing, it will be anoth-
er gathering of fellowship, Bible 
study, workshops and worship that 
will enlighten, encourage, and in-
spire you.  Having said that, how-
ever, we realize that, like every-
thing else in our lives this year, it is 
all subject to change.

But at this point, we are looking 
forward to putting 2020 behind us 
in a few weeks, and look forward 
to a new year of new possibilities 
and opportunities to worship and 
serve our God, and spread the 
good news of Jesus Christ.  In that 
spirit we are looking forward to 
seeing you in Dublin (I can’t wait)!

What’s Your ROI
By Jerry Brown, VP Conference Planning
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‘Tis the Season
Submitted by Dr. Connee Fitch-Blanks 

ICCC WCF President

Christmas is fast 
approaching. As
we prepare to 
celebrate the 
anniversary of 
the birthday our 
Lord and Savior 
Jesus Christ, let 
us give first of ourselves as God did. 
His gift of love is the ultimate token 
of kindness that has since not been 
measured.  Of course, many will 
also extend and welcome  a more 
tangible show of your love. It is along 
that thought that I make this small 
appeal for a token of kindness for 
those needing a little love at this time 
of the year.

I ask that you join the Woman’s 
Christian Fellowship of the ICCC as 
we collect small denomination ($5, 
$10, $20) gift cards to be distributed 
to a local Women/children shelter 
in the Dublin, Ohio area during our 
July 2020 conference.  Research 
has documented that showing others 
kindness is as good for the givers 
body as it is for their soul.  Enjoy a 
mini-spa moment as you enjoying 
giving a token of love and kindness 
this holiday season. Merry Christmas 
to all!

Gift cards can be forwarded to the 
ICCC office in care of the Women’s 
Christian Fellowship.

Anyone who is investing or saving for retirement is look-
ing for a good place to put their savings; somewhere 
that their money is secure and their investment will grow.  
They want a good Return On Investment.  

If you put so much effort into your retirement so that 
you can be comfortable after you stop working full-time, 
shouldn’t you put at least that much effort into your 
eternal retirement so that you can be comfortable after 
you stop inhaling full-time?

On a serious note, we on the Planning Committee realize that you invest a week 
of your time, as well as a significant financial resources, in order to attend our 
annual conference.  We take seriously our responsibility to prepare and provide 
you a great conference worthy of your investment. We spend a lot of time seeking 
out great speakers, coordinating informative workshops, and obtaining the best 
venue.  And next summer is a perfect example.

We have wonderful workshops lined-up for you.  We are confirming an outstand-
ing Bible Study leader.  In the past we’ve had requests for a mission opportunity 
that everyone can share.  Wait until you see the group mission opportunity that 
we have planned for you next summer, one in which everyone can participate.  
It will be fun, fulfilling, and functional; right there in the hotel.  We don’t want you 
to miss a minute of inspiration or an opportunity to grow in your faith

And you couldn’t ask for a better bargain than our hotel.  Every room is a two-room 
suite, so you can bring the whole family (or even better, bring a friend to share this 
experience with you).  And the full breakfast every morning is a great way to start 
each day.  At conferences in years past, I’ve paid $25 for a comparable breakfast.
In reviewing last year’s evaluation forms, I read a comment from a first-time 
attendee.  They wrote, “I wish we could bottle the all-encompassing sense of 
love and acceptance and unity, for us to pour over all we meet!”  What a great 
compliment for our conference, what an insightful evaluation of our Council, and 
what an inspirational invitation to join us in Dublin, OH.

We want you to leave the conference in Dublin next July convinced that you 
received a good Return On Investment; your time and money were well-spent.
 
What’s your Eternal ROI?  Shouldn’t the next ICCC Annual Conference be in your 
Heavenly Investment Portfolio? 

Heaven... 
The ultimate  

Return On Investment



THE CHRISTIAN COMMUNITYPage 4

Sharing Joys With:

•	 Congratulations to Rev. Ella Clay, Historic First 
Community Church, Nashville, TN.  On Nov. 15th, Rev. 
Clay was ordained and installed as their new Senior 
Pastor.  To view the service, visit https://www.facebook.
com/526657234126797/videos/923638194830950

•	 Reminder: Please mark your calendars for the 
next ICCC Meet & Greet, to spread holiday cheer!  
December 1, 7:00 pm.  Info can be found on the 
ICCC website https://www.icccnow.org/headlines/

•	 Dona Wilson recently contacted the ICCC office.  
Since no church conferences met in person this year, 
she has listed her stoles on Etsy!  The Etsy address is 
MadeleineStoles.  Many of you may remember Dona 
having a booth at each Annual Conference selling 
crafts.  Take a peek! https://www.etsy.com/shop/
MadeleineStoles?ref=search_shop_redirect

•	 Don’t forget!  The ICCC changes it’s mailing address 
December 2nd.  The new mailing address is PO Box 
846, Longmont, CO 80502.  Email addresses and 
the phone number remains the same.

Let Us Lift Up Prayers for:
•	 Harry Foockle, ICCC President, as he recovers from 

oral surgery.
•	 Tom Peters as he battles a cancer diagnosis.  Tom is 

husband to Rev. Barbara Peters, Wilson Memorial 
Union Church, NJ.

•	 Please continue to keep the following in your prayers 
as they face health challenges:

	 Rev. Dr. Sharyon Cosey, ICCC Regional Trustee
	 Christ Foockle, son of ICCC President Harry 

Foockle
	 Mike Donahue, ICCC VP for Informational and 

Outreach Services
	 Rev. Dr. Stephen York, ICCC Clergy in Special 

Standing
	 Mrs. Elaine McCreary, People’s Community 

Church, OH.

•	

 

 

The Historic People’s Community Church (PCC) fosters 
a tradition of being a singing, praying, tithing, teaching, 
serving, and loving church, and is guided by one of its 
golden text ‘I am come that they might have life and that 
they may have it more abundantly.’ – John 10:10.  

This Historic Church, a member of the International Council 
of Community Churches (ICCC) and located in the vibrant 
city of Detroit, Michigan is currently seeking an experienced 
Senior Minister to be the Spiritual Leader of its Congregation.  

The Senior Minister is responsible for leading and moving 
the Congregation toward the fulfillment of God’s mission 
for PCC.  The Senior Minister will have an unwavering faith 
and a firm relationship with Jesus Christ and is dedicated to 
cultivating others in Christ.

For complete information visit http://www.icccnow.org/
careers/ or contact People’s Community Church office (313) 
871-4676.

The Church at Litchfield Park, a historic and dynamic 
independent community church located in a beautiful resort 
community west of Phoenix, is searching for an Associate 
Pastor to join our wonderful team. 

Required qualifications include having a theological degree 
from an accredited institution, being ordained in a recognized 
Christian denomination, having a servant’s heart, being 
willing to minister to all people without discrimination, the 
ability to work well in a multi-denominational/generational 
setting, and the ability to lead and guide others. 

Specific areas of ministry will include providing a safe and 
nurturing environment for middle and high school youth, 
coordinating and leading annual youth mission trips, 
connecting with post-high young adults, overseeing all-
church fellowship, providing counseling & support, some 
teaching, and occasional preaching.

Known as a House of Prayer for All People, we strive to love 
and serve ALL people through Christ. Qualified candidates 
should e-mail a resume and cover letter to: info@clp.church 
with Associate Pastor in the subject line.

. Senior Minister

Associate Pastor

December 2020


